GREAT MILTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING


The Chairman of the Great Milton Parish Council would like to convene 

an Annual Parish Meeting to be held on

Monday 19th April 2010 at 8pm in the Pavilion.
AGENDA
10 members of the public

1 Apologies for Absence
Reverend Story

2 Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on Monday 20th April 2009
PA and DC
3 Annual Report of the Parish Council
KR will be his last annual report – won’t be putting himself forward for Chair and probably not to remain as a councillor as retiring for personal reasons. His wife is also retiring so both off to France for the medium term.

Parking and traffic
No case for a 20 mph limit in the village. Very small number of cars exceeding limit at 4pm and midnight, seems to coincide with Le Manoir. Chair encourages residents to report individuals to Le Manoir directly. Would rather not see more signs or street furniture as it is not effective.

Parking on The Green

PC taking steps to overcome the problem. The Recreation Ground Access way will be expensive – speed bumps are also necessary as pedestrians are vulnerable. 

The Children’s Centre

A hotly debated subject objected to by GMPC and SODC but disregarded by OCC.

The Bulletin

Proposal to adopt an A5 format.

Parish Plan

One of our most successful proactive initiatives has been the launch of the Parish Plan process. 

The Bull

Earlier this year GMPC became concerned about the future of our much loved Public House. Government has supported an initiative for community ownership. No one should have more than 5% share. There are pubs in process of being rescued from being de-listed. 
PA thanked Chair for his Stewardship and wished him luck in his French quest.
4
Parish Council Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2010
5
Parish Council Observations on its Finances for the current year

6
Annual Report and Financial Statements from:

a) The Great Milton Recreation Ground Management Committee
Andy Noble

b) The Sheppard Charitable Trust
Ken Rogers presented.

c) The Kent and Couling Charity
Clerk to chase and circulate later.

d) The Old Field Charity
Niki Patrick

e) The Hard Surface Play Area Committee
Mike Block

f) The Great Milton Plan Steering Group

Alex Kirkman
7 To receive the observations of the County and District Councillors
J N-S

Important to DC is keeping budget low. Have contained it but perhaps not extended to things that DT and JN-S as opposition members would want. The merging with the Vale of the White Horse is working well and has saved close to a million. I suspect it is a step towards a unitary council which no one is talking about, Change to Waste collection after a trouble some time has settled down. Grundon were doing an extremely good job and I feel they were rather let down. Something went wrong with the tendering process. New contractors using the same operatives as the previous. Also the leisure contract went to Nexus – not altogether satisfactory. Conflict of interest as J N-S on the board of SOLL. 

Flooding issues June 3rd 2008 – Monson has been doing a good job in an emergency situation. Helped GMPC develop a flood plan. Their ideas are sensible. 

DT

One of 10 parishes – Growth and Ifrastructure Scruitny committee – environemtnal and economic, Cotswolds and Malverns transport line – has had some success with boosting services on the line – County Councils working together. Has taken 15 years. Shadow Cabinet member for portfolio of transport. Also Cullum Jet

Council Tax Down 1% from previous year??

1.25 million extra into repair of potholes. Many roads need completely replacing. That kind of financing way beyond OCC. Given financial climate I see a difficult time ahead.

Oxon lagging behind similar demographic areas. Looking at best practice but slow process.

Children’s centre has been controversial. They operate it at various village halls. Permission given but 24th May committee looking at temporary car park. Will enable parents to receive the same kind of support and information that others in City area have had for some years. I appreciate the concern around parking and transport.

More over 60s using the bus services. Making rural services more robust. In Sep / Oct there will be a bus service consultation for implementation in June 2011. There will be an opportunity to make suggestions, although OCC will certainly be strapped for cash. I would like to see Thame connected to other towns and villages and Thornhill as a rural hub to connect services.
Where A329 crosses M40 changing speed to 40 from 30 – I oppose this. View is restricted when coming out with Belfry on left. Also on London Road at Milton Common. 

Old People’s homes - replacing older homes with new ones, to give larger rooms and also prevent people having to share.

Chill Out funds £100,000. £5,000 grants on a matched basis. 

Legal challenge 

Core housing strategy document has been put off until after the general election.

Neighbourhood Action Group – involves many different groups to try and police different issues which are important to local people – creates a list of priorities and we should feed into this.

8
There are no resolutions to be discussed at this meeting

9
Any Other Business

To select Great Milton’s contribution to the Oxfordshire Rural Community Council’s 90th birthday book. This should be 100 words on a local community initiative or a particular community champion making a special or significant contribution to the quality of community life.
Old Field proposed – Hazel and Niki to send 150 words to Phil and Phil to edit and send to me by 26th April.
James Cunningham asked about tree for Thelma Blake. Also strategy for Green – what kind of surface, are there any areas not owned by the village?
A soft surface. Licences have been issued but there is no responsibility taken by the users to look after the crossing. Not appropriate nor allowed to park on the crossings. There are no pockets or enclaves not in the ownership of the Parish Council. I believe that creating off street parking will have to be debated at some point. I have some radical ideas, but the Parish Plan has an opportunity to have a kind of ‘referendum on some of the ideas’. And we can understand what kind of village people want to live in and what is sponsorship to change. Alex Kirkman said that this is the kind of thing that they would have Saturday surgeries on. 
Closed at 9.45pm
Signed:




Ken Rogers
Chairman, Great Milton Parish Council

